
Getting started on a smoke-free apartment policy 
 
While it is easier for apartment building owners to implement non-smoking policies for new 
construction, renovated buildings, or buildings that are changing ownership, even older 
buildings can create a smoke-free environment.  
 

 

Several cities and associations provide guidelines on how to adopt a no-smoking policy along with 
sample tenant surveys, posters, and fact sheets. 
  
If you are changing over from a smoking building to a smoke-free building, you will need to give 
current residents ample time to adjust or find new accommodations. It typically isn’t enough to 
change the provisions of your lease agreement and then tell residents who are days away from 
renewing, “Sorry, our lease agreement has changed and now prohibits smoking.” Major policy changes 
should be disseminated to all residents well in advance of lease expirations—verifying receipt is best, 
whether through electronic means or physical signatures. 
  
Many apartments opt to establish designated smoking areas, usually outdoor alcoves (protected from 
rain) that have smoking receptacles. Other multiunit residential complexes, however, shift to 
completely smoke-free environments—meaning there is no smoking anywhere in the complex. 
  
Some basic steps for adopting a new smoke free policy include deciding whether your complexes  will 
be completely smoke-free or have smoke-free buildings that provide designated smoking areas away 
from building. Surveying current residents and determining how many smoke and how many are in 
favor of the change is a good way to evaluate your transition plan and any extra steps or 
considerations you want to add to make it smoother. Next, is developing lease language that reflects 
the decision. If you choose to have designated smoking areas, you will need to determine where they 
will be (it is recommended that they are at least 20 or 25 ft. away from the building and all common 
areas), how you will maintain the beauty of the area, and how to manage them safely. New York 
City’s Department of Health notes that adopting a smoke-free policy for the entire complex makes life 
much easier on property managers in terms of security (no doors propped open); maintenance (no 
areas to clean up); and indoor air quality: no blowback into the building or increase in general outdoor 
air coming in as the number of exits and entries rise. Also be sure to check your local regulations 
when planning your smoke-free transition. 
  
The Indiana State Medical Association (ISMA) is one of several groups that emphasize the need to 
incorporate residents early in the process: surveys, health education, and a spotlight on the financial 
and safety benefits of a smoke-free policy are best practices. ISMA also suggests you consider 
offering no-smoking incentives during your implementation period to increase voluntary participation 
by residents whose leases fall under the old terms. 
  
Enforcing the policy with no exceptions is crucial in maintaining your standards and avoiding legal 
complaints. As with all lease violations, you will need to keep records and issue warnings; so be 
prepared with a consistent written policy on how you will deal with any rule breakers. 
  
For condominiums, many of the same recommendations apply, but an amendment to the bylaws will 
likely be needed, so be sure to follow contractual rules before trying to adopt any non-smoking 
policies. A long-term “campaign” that educates residents and creates a common ground for the 
majority may be the best first step in these cases, NYC’s Department of Health suggests. 
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http://www.nyc.gov/html/doh/html/environmental/smoke-free-housing.shtml
http://www.ismanet.org/pdf/resources/Guide2AdoptingSmokeFreePolicy.pdf



